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POPE’S INTENTIONS   
For July 

For the Pastoral Care 
of the Sick 

We pray that the 
Sacrament of the 

Anointing of the sick 
confer to those who 
receive it and their 

loved ones the power 
of the Lord and be-
come ever more a  
visible sign of com-

passion and hope for 
all  

 

THE WORD 
OF GOD 

 
FIRST READING: 
ACTS 12: 1-11 

 
PSALM  33 

FROM ALL MY  
TERRORS THE LORD 

SET ME FREE 
 

SECOND READING: 
2 TIMOTHY 4: 

6-8.17-18 
 

GOSPEL  
ACCLAMATION 

 
ALLELUIA,ALLELUIA! 

YOU ARE PETER 
AND ON THIS ROCK 
I WILL BUILD MY 

CHURCH.AND THE 
GATES OF THE  

UNDERWORLD CAN 
NEVER HOLD OUT 

AGAINST IT 
 ALLELUIA! 

 
GOSPEL READING  
MATTHEW 16:  

13-1 

“YOU ARE 
PETER 

AND ON 
THIS ROCK 

I WILL 
BUILD MY 
CHURCH “ 

ORDINARY TIME  WEEK XIIi 
 Divine Office Psalter Week I 

 

 ALL MASSES FROM ST PETERS WILL                                                                                                   
BE AVAILABLE ON THE LIVE STREAM www.churchservices.tv/stockport 

 
 

Saturday 29th  June 2024   
11 -11.30 am      Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament followed by Benediction 
12 Noon   Centenary Celebration Mass  followed by buffet ALL WELCOME 
6.00 pm                   Mass at St. Philips  -  Mary and Bert Le Bon 70th Wedding Anniversary 
6 00 p.m.            Mass in Polish in St Peter’s 
Readings :            Lamentations 2: 2. 10-14. 18-19; Psalm 73; Matthew 8: 15-17 

 

Sunday 30th June 2024  - Ss Peter and Paul  
8.30  am     Catherine Begley RIP    ORGAN 
10.00 am              Ada Parkes RIP     FOLK GROUP  
11 00 a.m  Syro Malabar Rite Mass in St Philip’s                
6.00 pm           People of the Parish     CHOIR 
Readings:              Acts 12: 1-11:Psalm 33; 2 Timothy 4: 6-8.17-18; Matthew 16: 13-19 

   

Monday 1st July 2024  - St. Oliver Plunket 
 12 Noon   Hilary Gallagher RIP 
1.45 pm   Funeral Service for Patrick Jefferies at Stockport Crematorium  
Readings:        Amos 2: 6-10. 13-16; Psalm 49: Matthew 8: 18-22 
         

Tuesday 2nd July  2024 
12 Noon    Phylis McCabe 
Readings:  Amos 3: 1-8. 4: 11-12; Psalm 5; Matthew 8: 23-27 
  

Wednesday 3rd July 2024—St. Thomas 
9.15 am   Mass at St. Philips -  Pam Brown RIP 
12.00 Noon            Service of Word and Communion 
Readings:   Ephesians 2: 19-22; Psalm 116; John 20: 24-29 
 

Thursday 4th July 2024 - St Elizabeth of Portugal 
12 Noon   Heath and Morgan Family Intention    
Readings:        Amos 7: 10-17; Psalm 18; Mathew 9: 1-8   

   

Friday 5th July  2024 St Anthony Mary Zaccaria 
12 Noon             Theresa Marnane   
Readings:            Amos 8: 4-6.9-12; Psalm 18; Matthew 9: 9-13 
 

Saturday 6th July  2024  St Maria Goreti 
11 -11.30 am      Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament followed by Benediction 
12 Noon   Kathleen Zwierink RIP 
6.00 pm                   Mass at St. Philips  -  James McDonald RIP 
6 00 p.m.            Mass in Polish in St Peter’s 
Readings :            Amos 9: 11-15; Psalm 84; Matthew 9: 14-17 

 

Sunday 7th July 2024   FOURTEENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME  
8.30  am     Megan Casey RIP       CHOIR 
10.00 am               People of the Parish       FOLK GROUP  
11 00 a.m  Syro Malabar Rite Mass in St Philip’s                
6.00 pm           Intentions of the Gadzama Family      PRAISE BE 
Readings:                Ezekiel 2: 2-5; Psalm 122; 2 Corinthians 12: 7-10; Mark 6: 1-6 
  

OFFERTORY GIFTS  Thank you for your generous  offerings last week which amounted to £1036.52 0nline giving 
last month came to around £1100 per week . St. Philip’s Offertory amounted to £180.16 Thank you to those who 
have done the on line giving. We also received £378.56 through the card machine during May 2024.  
 
If you are  putting several weeks collection in at the same time you only need to use ONE envelope. If you wish 
you can send an offering by cheque payable to St Peters Hazel Grove or do a direct transfer to:  
St Peters Hazel Grove at Lloyds Bank 30 15 52 54607668 or set up a Standing Order or for St Philip’s go to 
St Philips Offerton 30 15 52 54674660. 
CHURCH CLEANING IN ST PETERS Team 3 are on duty this week. Volunteers for St Philips are requested 

The Sacrament of  
Reconciliation will be 

celebrated in the  
Sacristy on   
Saturday  

morning  and Friday 
evening during  

Exposition of the 
Blessed  

SCOUTS  
Meeting Times for 2nd Hazel Grove Scout Group - St Peter’s Scout Hut  
Brownies - Monday - 6.30pm to 7.45pm  Cubs - Tuesday - 7:00pm - 8:30pm  Guides - Tuesday - 7.45pm to 9.15pm 
Beavers - Wednesday - 6:00pm - 7:15pm   Scouts - Wednesday - 7:30pm to 9:00pm  
Contact: samantha.panjeta@ladybrookvalleyscouts.org.uk or ring Samantha on 07748308514 
 
AGM There is to be an AGM taking place on Wednesday 19th June 2024 at 7.30 pm in the Scout Hut, for more 
details see the notice board at the back of Church.  
 

 

DIOCESAN PILGRMAGE TO LOURDES 
26 July—01 August   by air   25 July—02 August  - overland                      

Full details and booking forms can be downloaded from 
www.shrewsburypilgrimage.co.uk/BROCHURE---FORMS 

There are a few seats left on the flight 
   or speak with Fr Peter.  For the YOUTH SECTION (ages 16-22) see Fr Peter 
 

SUMMER CONCERT by Poynton Male Voice Choir and our own St. Peter’s Junior Choir, Saturday 6th July, 7.30pm, 
at Poynton Methodist Church. £10 adults, £5 children and students. See poster in porch.  

 
 

FAMILY QUIZ NIGHT in the Parish Centre on Friday 12th July from 6.00 pm (see poster at the back of Church ) 
 
 

ALL HALLOWS CATHOLIC COLLEGE - MACCLESFIELD require a College and Academy Trust Chaplain, please see  
https://www.allhallows.org.uk/associate-staff-vacancies   for more details 
 
ST JAMES CATHOLIC HIGH SCHOOL 
The Governors of St James' wish to appoint an inspirational, dynamic and highly motivated teacher of Religious 
Education. For more information visit: https://www.stjamescheadle.co.uk/jobs/ 
The closing date is Monday 24th June 2024, 12 noon. 
 

FUN DAY 
St Peter's Catholic Primary School  

Summer Fun Day -  
Saturday 6th July from 12-4pm.  

There will be tombolas, a BBQ, bar, balloon modeller, face painters, inflatables, live music plus much, much more! 
Please join us for an afternoon of fun and fundraising! 
 

Summer Fair 
The PTA at St Simon's School 

are very excited to announce the date for our Summer Fair 
Saturday 20th July 2024, 11 am - 2 pm. 

If you would like to have a stall, or know someone who would like one, please send an email 
to:pta.stsimons@gmail.com 
 
FROM FR PETER 
The flower team have been busy all week getting ready for the Flower Festival, the gardeners have been garden-
ing and people putting up gazebo’s, the choir rehearsing, and all sorts of other activities so I do hope you enjoy 
the weekend because it is your feast. All we need now is the weather to continue at least dry! Do tell people to 
come and visit the festival –its certainly worth seeing. We welcome the Bishop for Mass today (Saturday) as well 
as some of the former clergy of the parish and other friends of St Peter’s. We have much to celebrate for the 100 
years of blessings received and at the same time rededicate ourselves to the work inhand of building up the king-
dom. 
The next event on the calendar will be a week on Tuesday when 16 of our young people will be celebrating the 
Sacrament of Confirmation in the evening at 7 o’clock. Again you are welcome to come along and support them. 
Another sign of the disappearing summer is the appearance of the fixtures for the new football season. Lots of 
messing about with kick off times this year because of the new television arrangements, could be some supplies 
needed!! 

 Fr Peter 
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CAR PARKING 

Over the weekend of the 100 year celebrations, June 28th to the 30th, we anticipate that the car park may be 
very congested at times.  To help reduce possible problems may we ask that Everybody enters the car park via 
the yellow-gated route from Green Lane and exits via the gate on to Charles Street. At certain times the exit 
gates may be closed and stewards on duty in the car park to assist with parking. 
 
Centenary Weekend Rota 
Thank you to everyone for your help in making this weekend special. The rota is available for volunteers to 
check through the link emailed to you or contact stpetershelpers@gmail.com or on the choir loft doors at the 
back of church.  
 

A PARISH CENTENARY CONCERT  
 

Our choirs are working very hard to bring you a concert of wonderful music as a fitting finale to our Parish 
Centenary celebrations. 
The concert, in church, on Saturday 13th July will feature a performance of Captain Noah and his Floating Zoo, 
which you are bound to enjoy! 
Admission is £8.00 (children/students £2.00) to include an interval glass of wine/fruit juice. 

  
DISABILITY INCLUSION GROUP 
The Centenary weekend is an opportunity for us all to meet together and enjoy our parish community, but we 
recognise that not everybody will feel comfortable at the celebrations. If there is anything we as a team can do 
to help, please contact us on the email address below. 
Dates for your diary:     6th October 2024 short, relaxed mass celebrating the Harvest season. 
                                      1st December 2024 relaxed service, our pre Christmas mass. 
Sensory/fidget toys and a weighted lap pad is available for use in church or parish rooms, please ask the parish 
welcomers should you feel they would help or contact email address. Contact: inclusionstpeters@gmail.com 

 
 

ST. PETER’S HELPERS   
Our next cuppa and chat is on Thursday 18th July 2-3.30pm in the meeting room. Cakes and  helpers appreci-
ated! For more info contact stpetershelpers@gmail.com or leave a message with the church office. If you’re 
interested in volunteering with us, please get in touch, a welcome is guaranteed.   
 

Hand Made Cards Card Making (This week and next week) 
Reminder - The card making session scheduled for 04 July is cancelled.  The next session will be on  
01 August.  Thank you. 
 

Hand Made Cards 
Birthday and occasion cards will be on sale after the 08.30 and 10.00 Masses today, 14 July, 28 July,  
11 August, 25 August.  Thank you for your ongoing support. 
 

Stay Curious. Try Alpha. Alpha is a series of group conversations that freely explore the basics of the Christian 
faith in an open, friendly environment. Everyone’s welcome. No matter your background or beliefs, you’re 
invited. Alpha will be running during the school day starting on Tuesday 17th September 2024 at 2pm – 
3.15pm at St Simon’s Catholic Primary School. Should you have any questions or if you would like to be in-
volved please contact: Rachel McKay at rachelmckay@icloud.com or Karen Haines at justa-
sec55@hotmail.com 
 
LAMBS    
Lambs will meet TODAY Sunday June 30th between 4pm and 6pm in the Parish centre all are welcome. 
 
CAKE SALE ON SUNDAY 14TH JULY  
during LAMBS Tea and Coffee,  after 10.00 am Mass (cakes will also be also available after 8.30 am Mass) we 
will be holding a Cake Sale for the Valley School in Bramhall, to help them raise money for play and sensory 
equipment. Valley school is an SEN Primary School full of the most amazing  
children who have a multitude of physical and educational needs. These children deserve to have the same 
life experiences and play opportunites as their main stream peers and siblings...but it all comes at a crazy 
price. The staff and PTA are working hard,including running a Marathon, to raise money for their children.  If 
you could donate any cakes, homemade or bought please drop them off at the Parish Centre from 8.00 am on 
the 14th.  Thank you 
 
CONGRATULATIONS  70 YEARS MARRIED 
To Bert and Mary Le Bon who are celebrating 70 years of marriage this weekend.  
 
SHREWSBURY DIOCESE HOSPITALITY– the next meeting is at St Mary’s Caritas Centre, Delamere St, Crewe, 
CW1 2JX on Sat 13 July at 3pm. All members of the Hospitality are welcome to attend. Please pass details to 
any interested members. Register your attendance and make any apologies to secre-
tary@teamshrewsbury.co.uk After the meeting members are invited to attend the 5.30pm Vigil Mass at St 
Mary’s Church, Crewe (adjacent to the centre) to join in prayer for the success of the forthcoming Diocesan 
Pilgrimage to Lourdes. 
 
 

Your prayers are asked for: 
LATELY DECEASED Patrick Joseph Jeffries whose funeral will be at the Crematorium on Monday July 1st at 
1.45 pm and Frederick Waldron whose funeral service is arranged for Monday August 5th at 1 30 in St Peter’s 
 

Anniversaries that occur around this time: Marie Hazely, Philip Goodchild, Eileen Byrne, Harry Mercer, Steve 
Bugarski, John Willman, Alice Kelly, Kevin Delaney, Adrian Goulden, Joan Wright, George Ashley, Michael Car-
ley,  
 

Sick: remembering, all the sick in the parish especially those in our hospitals and nursing homes.  We also 
remember those who are housebound and are unable to come to Mass.   
 

BAPTISMS:  
PRAYER INTENTIONS: We have a team of ’prayer warriors’ who will pray for your intentions at this time, send 
your intentions to the parish office and they will be forwarded. You can also light a ‘virtual’ candle on the  
parish Website. 
 
 
Ss Peter and Paul, Apostles 
Matthew 16:13–19 
When Jesus came to the region of Caesarea Philippi he put this question to his disciples, ‘Who do people say 
the Son of Man is?’ And they said, ‘Some say he isJohn the Baptist, some Elijah, and others Jeremiah or one of 
the prophets’. ‘Butyou,’ he said ‘who do you say I am?’ Then Simon Peter spoke up, ‘You are the Christ,’ 
he said ‘the Son of the living God’. Jesus replied, ‘Simon son of Jonah, you are a happy man! Because it was 
not flesh and blood that revealed this to you but my Father in heaven. So I now say to you: You are Peter and 
on this rock I will build my Church. And the gates of the underworld can never hold out against it. I will give 
you the keys of the kingdom of heaven: whatever you bind on earth shall be considered bound in heaven; 
whatever you loose on earth shall be considered loosed in heaven.’ 
 
1. Spend some time quietly reading and re-reading the passage. Note the words, phrases that draw your heart 
and mind. 
2. What is Jesus saying to his disciples – to each of us – about waiting, being ready? 
3. How might you prepare yourself for the coming of Christ – the Christ born in Bethlehem, the Christ in our world today, the 

Christ who will return in glory. 

 

For Conversation: 

The sign of hope you/your Community might be in this time of waiting. 
 
 

BEREAVEMENT GROUP  Our next meeting is the 2nd July when we will be having our Summer Service at 7.00 
pm in Church followed by  a Buffet in the Parish Centre with entertainment. We look forward to seeing you all 
on 29th June for the Centenary celebrations. 
If you would like any further information please contact the office admin@stpetershazelgrove.org.uk or ring 
Helen 07854928072. You are welcome to come to the group no matter how recently or in the past you have 
lost a loved one. 
 

ST PHILIPS FRIENDSHIP GROUP  - Meet every Friday at 10-12 am tea/coffee/biscuits . The group have now 
raised £430 towards Parish funds 
 
‘JESUS CHRIST -  OUR HOPE to celebrate the Solemnity of Saints Peter and Paul, you are welcome to join us 
for a time of scripture, worship music, & testimony in the presence of the Blessed Sacrament at Christ 
Church on Sunday 30th June at 7.30pm followed by refreshments in the hall. 
 
CALLED TO THE PRIESTHOOD 
Have you considered a vocation to the Diocesan Priesthood in imitation of Jesus the Good Shepherd? 
For more information see our website at shrewsburyvocations.org 
If you would like to explore God’s call for your life and learn about other opportunities for discernment, 
please email the diocesan vocations director at vocationsdirector@dioceseofshrewsbury.org 
 
FOOTSTEPS ON 4 JULY IS CANCELLED 
We’re sorry to say that our planned Footsteps event for the evening of 4 July has had to be cancelled as it 
clashes with the General Election! We will look to re-schedule this event with Sr Helen Costigane from  
London. 
 
ALTAR SERVERS 
Here I am Lord! Have you made your First Communion? Are you interested in becoming an Altar Server? Your first min-
istry after your first communion? 
 If your answer is yes, ask your parent/guardian to send an email marked ‘ALTAR SERVER’ 
to admin@stpetershazelgrove.org. 
Full training will be provided. For more information speak to Chris or Elaine Rhodes or Deacon John. If you already an 
altar server we would like to hear from you too.  
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